TAMWORTH PLANNING BOARD

Draft Minutes

January 27, 2021

6:00 P.M.

1). Call Meeting to Order – The meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm by Sheldon Perry.  Present are: Sheldon Perry, Kathi Padgett, Pat Farley, Randall Dearborn, Andy Fisher, Eric Dube, Betsy Loughran (alternate).  Aaron Ricker,  Selectmen’s Representative is absent.  Melissa Donaldson-Recording Secretary, Tara Gallagan, and Paul King are also present. Maud Anderson and Scott Aspinall joined the meeting.
2). Approval of Minutes:

12/16/20 Meeting –spelling corrections - Bross Design Review, adjourn is misspelled. On the next page, long paragraph, correct needs to need. In the paragraph after that, delete the portion regarding his opinion. Take the probably go toward favorable support of the planning board, replace with this would meet one of the requirements for a decision by the planning board.  Page one - Aaron was absent. Put Berrier discussion in front of Bross discussion. Andy made a motion to approve as amended, Eric seconded. 

Andy Fisher – yes


Pat Farley – yes


Kathi Padgett – yes


Randall Dearborn – yes


Eric Dube – yes 

3). Officer and Committee Reports:

Treasurer’s Report – Eric – 
Secretary’s Report - Andy - tonight - a continuation of the Bross Design Review, and also Aspinall conceptual review. 
Rep to Economic Development Commission - Pat - they have been very busy. There is a light manufacturing company looking for land in the general area. 8 areas have been identified, one of which has been eliminated. There needs to be approximately 20 acres,  on Route 25, parts of Route 16 and 41. They are also looking in Conway and Bedford. MWVEC has also been contacted. HEB's  Josh McAllister has done a drawing of a possible building. A lot of people want more business to help with taxes, while others do not want any more. Members will have a table at the Farmer's Market this weekend, with the new business listing, as well as information about revitalization and job search 
Lakes Region Planning Commission - Pat

Selectmen’s Rep - no report
Rep to Conservation Commission - Eric - did not meet this month. 
Education – Sheldon - a new Town and City Magazine is available. There is a meeting in March. Workings of a Planning Board seminar will be held 3/23 from 12 to 2 pm. Go to NHMunicipal.org for information and to register. 
4). Public Hearings

Continuation of Bross Subdivision Design Review -- Map 202/Lot 68 Fairground Road. Paul King gave a recap of the plan that was introduced last month, to subdivide into two parcels. Neither lot would have the required frontage. One lot would have none, the other would have approximately 27 feet, where Fairgrounds and Cleveland Hill Road meet. Sheldon, Paul and Kathi have emailed, and those will be submitted to the record. 

Sheldon compared the process to the road system, with roads, guard rails, laws and police. The planning board is similar to this, with ordinances, enforcement done by the Planning Board. Sheldon feels that the applicant should do their best to meet the rules. Pat feels that her role on the Planning Board is to hear what the people's needs are, and if they cannot meet the rules, that as a Planning Board we would do our best to help them. We have rules to guide us, but we ask ourselves if the waiver is the most reasonable solution, and is there any future harm if we give them the waiver. Kathi mentioned Randall's concern about why we require frontage. She found that our regulations came almost verbatim from State ordinances. We do not have the authority to waive things that are set by State statute. There are four exceptions to the State statute, all of which must be met in order for approval. Andy spoke about the fact that we are bound by our regulations, as well as those of the State. We are being asked to approve things that do not meet in any shape or form. The same standards must be applied to every application. Eric asks if the Board would consider contacting a lawyer with this road frontage question. Kathi noted that the applicant would have the expense of the legal advice on this issue. Betsy also noted that she would like the Board to look at these regulations. The 200' feels to her a way too close for development. Pat asked if an easement to the property is one of the exceptions Kathi spoke of. Kathi listed the exceptions in detail for the Board. These apply to building on the lot. This is not clearly the case with the Bross subdivision. An easement is not the equivalent of frontage. Andy read from "Hard Road to Travel" regarding easements, which indicate that the easement is not allowable unless it is on a public highway or a road approved by the Planning Board. 

Paul feels that Kathi and Andy are off base. They are speaking to items regarding the issuance of building permits. (RSA 674:41). Paul feels that this has nothing to do with the subdivision requirement. Sheldon states that if an application comes before the Board with a waiver request, he would like to seek legal advice. 

Andy would like to approach a reasonable end to this discussion for the evening. This is not a subdivision application at this point, so he would like to move on, whatever the result of this discussion is. Paul stated that a polling of the Board would be wonderful. Sheldon's letter, Kathi's letter, and Andy would not approve a waiver for no frontage, Pat would not disapprove yet. Randall feels that we have to follow the rules and regulations. Eric is undecided at this point. Sheldon closed the hearing at 7:06 pm.

5). Old/ New Business

Aspinall Subdivision Preliminary Consultation – Map 201/Lot 12 - Tamworth village, next to the Swift River. 
Scott Aspinall - What does the Board think he should do with that land? One issue is a mis-mapped floodplain map. He gave a history of the rip rap and the flood that happened a year after it was installed. The flood plain map is wrong. It is not fair to the landowners to have to figure this out. Greg's Way is a private way that the Town maintains. He owns 47 feet of frontage on that road. Shoreline protection has also been put in place. Willie Farnum has suggested a right of way over town land at one point. The town septic is at full capacity. There will be an easement that will allow public access to the river. Eric feels that it should be left for flood mitigation. He likes the idea of maintaining public access to the river. There may be a conservation easement to be purchased. Scott would like to have an elderly unit as well as a unit for younger people, but would like to keep most of the lot undeveloped. Scott feels that the numbers would allow 3-4 lots. The flood zone as shown on the maps does not appear to be in keeping with reality. To prove that the land is not in the special flood area, the cost belongs to the landowner. Randall asked if this lot would have potential for a solar farm. The Planning Board can make a recommendation to the Selectmen that there is a real need to update the FEMA maps. Andy expressed concern about the cost of having the flood maps redone. Scott also asked for opinions about developing on Greg's Way. Andy feels that we would have to deal with waiver requests. Sheldon mentions the possibility of a cul-de-sac as a solution to the frontage issue. The Design Review phase would be the next step. Scott would like the Planning Board to consider what to do moving forward with this piece of property in the future. Scott will invite the Board to do a site walk on the property. Pat will talk to the Economic Development about this property.  

PWSF Ordinance Update - Kathi - the applications for SUP and Co-location Modifications are being worked on. The language for the warrant article has been approved by the Board. The election and town meeting will be held in May. 

Ballot Deadline for next 3 year term - Kathi is not licensed to practice law in NH, so her intention was not to give legal advice tonight. 

Randall will be on the ballot. Kathi is planning to as well. 

Master Plan Discussion - Pat asked the Economic Development group to help her with the review of this. Betsy is looking for current information to update the chart in the Master Plan. There is a UNH area that you can get updated State data. 
6). Action Items

February Work Session...not scheduled. Start considering what should be priorities moving forward. Bring ideas to the next meeting. 
7). Adjournment – Pat made a motion to adjourn at 8:00 pm, Andy seconded. 

Eric Dube – yes

Kathi Padgett – yes

Randall Dearborn – yes

Pat Farley – yes

Andy Fisher - yes

Respectfully submitted, 

Melissa Donaldson

Recording Secretary

